
FINAL MINUTES

Information Technology Policy Advisory Committee (ITPAC)

Minutes of October 18, 2002


Regular Meeting

A regular meeting of the ITPAC was held on Friday, October 18, 2002, at the Fifield Hall Conference Room. The meeting was called to order by Jim Syvertsen, Chairman.

PRESENT: Jim Syvertsen, Steve Lasley, Mike Kanofsky, Mark Ross, Tom Hintz, Ashley Wood, Sherry Hays, Dale McPherson, Dan Cromer, E. Jane Luzar, Pete Vergot, Larry Halsey, Vernon Parmenter.

Minutes of last meeting were approved.

TOPICS OF DISCUSSION:

IFAS AD MIGRATION:

Steve Lasley began the discussion and update on the AD Migration including cost, connectivity and time frame. Cost resources should come from major UF and IFAS colleges. Mike Kanofsky discussed details of the connectivity side of the migration.

Larry Halsey asked what the impact for the County Extension Offices would be involving cost and who pays at the County level. Discussion with a clarification of sharing connections at some County offices for cost savings. The immediate needs are for testing to get started. NT needs time to devote to the project; need FTE to work on this particular project now with test equipment. Next step to do this is funding and NT group to free up time to devote to this project. The Committee needs to forward to VP’s office for recommending this for AD project by NT Group. Steve re-interated that NT needs time to devote to this and discussion following on current use and future use. Sherry Hays explained future needs for this with AD solving problems that come up when students are using the network to access resources. Jane Luzar emphasized that this needs to be clearly explained to the upper level administration and describe, in detail, the benefits to IFAS and UF.  Dan Cromer added the UF AD is to be completed 11/01/02.

Jane Luzar motion to indorse the concepts and needs to the VP and Deans and move forward in the recommendations to put this to the VP and Deans for their consideration.

Motion was second by V Parmenter, pass non-unanimous with Larry Halsey opposed.

LOG ON BANNER:

Dan Cromer reviewed the hand out that outlined the new wording for the log on banner information. It was simplified and it covers issues of break-ins and staff use of State property, which is covered under the computer theft laws. The question of the need for this banner was discussed with the clarification that it gives computer related information for the user’s location and password changes. A motion was made to adopt the new wording and move forward. Motion pass unanimously

LIST SERVER &WEB PAGES:

Everything is moved off GNV except a few “old” accounts. An explanation of the email address followed. The email address @mail.ifas.ufl.edu automatically converts to @ifas.ufl.edu. Dan further explained the internal process of this conversion. Discussion followed regarding how much of a job would it take to get database lists changed from “mail” to “ifas”. The “mail” can now be dropped and it was recommended that the liaisons in the departments update their department lists. Business cards can now be changed to the “ifas” email address.

UF/ID & SSN:

Changes for all access of SSN to UF 8-digit ID# starts January 21, 2003. These are already posted on the UF web page or you can find it on your Gator ID Card.

ERP UPDATE:

Vernon Parmenter gave an update on ERP. The vendor selected is PeopleSoft. The Teams will be here to start getting input from Campus departments as to what UF and IFAS needs will be and suggested IT get with them to discuss IFAS/County needs at that time. The IT Network needs to have someone give input for hardware needs. Training to start in March or April for 14 months with the new system to begin July 2004. There are 10 modules in place. A discussion followed regarding the functions, maintenance times, etc. The cost is $1 million per year for 10 years for UF’s part. UF will maintain their part of the structure. There will be no printed information. The department will personally print what is needed for their department.

ICC REMOTE:

Steve Lasley discussed the need for funding for a multi-way phone call system and the cost savings of personnel travel and support for this concept. It was recommended support for ICC multi-way phone calling. Dan is looking into this and a type of call-bridge set up. Discussion continued and question called; passed unanimously.

LAL IP:

All hardware and phones are installed and they are ready to switch in the middle of November. The goal is to get all Units on IP, which may reduce the use of SunCom. We still are lacking some requested SunCom information, however, that is required to hook up the Cisco system.

Next meeting is January 2003

Meeting adjourned


